TheRutland

Sports and Social Club Ltd
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Held on the 8th November 2017 at 8.30pm at the Poppy and Pint.

Board members present were:

Chairman P Morris, Vice Chairman C Harris, Administrator J Moore,

A Donald, R Cooke, N Brookbanks.

Also in attendance was Mr. Richard Longley, our accountant.

The 16 shareholders who attended were checked in at the door, by Board member Angela Donald.

Our Chairman Phil Morris bought the meeting to order, and started by welcoming all those attending the 6th Rutland Sports and Social Club Limited’s AGM.
He then proceeded to introduce himself, saying that he took over as Chairman in 2010, and then introduced the board, by name, and introduced Richard Longley, saying that Mr. Longley would be doing a brief synopsis later. 

He then stated that unfortunately one of our Board Members, Lionel Gwyther had sadly passed away a few weeks ago. He added that Lionel had had problems with his wife, Trixie's heath, and then Lionel fell ill, and was unable to attend, but was kept in touch, but sadly passed away. He will be missed.

He then carried on, and apologised for the use of a crib sheet, saying that he didn’t want to forget any key points, then continued, stating that he would start the meeting by saying under rules for Private Limited Companies, we don’t have to hold an AGM. However, Directors agreed it would be good practice to do so to demonstrate we are being open and honest with shareholders. We plan to continue with this approach in years to come.
He continued saying that we’ve not received any formal questions from shareholders and will not be inviting questions from the floor during the AGM itself. However, after the meeting has ended, there will be the opportunity to put questions or queries to the Board.

Then turning to business, he stated that he expected this to be a relatively short meeting as there has only been one significant development over last 12 months. This relates to the Bowls Club, and he stated that he would deal with this issue after dealing with the main business. 
He continued on saying that the Board continued to meet on a quarterly basis to discuss normal management of the business and to ensure we meet our legal obligation as a p.l.c. including;

     * Compliance with HMRC and Companies House regulations

     * Managing our finances and producing annual accounts

     * Maintaining adequate insurance cover

     * Dealing with sale / transfer of shares

And lots more, but that is the basics.

He hoped all shareholders here and those who haven’t attended will appreciate the work ‘behind the scenes’ and that everyone is happy with our overall management of the RSSC’s affairs.
Continuing on he stated that In relation to Board members, as I've already mentioned, Lionel Gwyther passed away recently, but all meeting were quorate, and as I mentioned we'd held a special meeting to discuss membership and had invited Nigel Brookbanks to become a Board Member as he has experience of value to the Board (accountancy) as well as familiarity with our affairs by virtue of being a member of the former WBRBL committee. I'm please to say Nigel accepted our offer and has attended meetings throughout the year, as a valued member of the Board.
Continuing he stated in relation to finance, we continue to maintain a healthy financial position – we continue to receive rental income but have little call on our funds – apart from those associated with running business and tax liabilities. Our current bank balance is £23,406.95. 

Our Chairman Phil Morris then said that on this subject, he would now like to invite Richard to give a brief run down of our financial affairs.

Richard Longley took over stating that that there were copies of the accounts on the front table for anyone interested, he added that they were for the year ending 2016, they were signed and cleared, and that not that much happens in the year, and nothing extraordinary.

Mr. Longley stated that this is a 35 year scheme, with 35 years to pay off the loan.  The accounts are two or three pages, then there is the profit and loss for this and previous year, and the balance sheet is a snapshot of the 30th of November.

Continuing on Mr. Longley stated that his address is the registered address, and he gets all the share transfer etc. which he sends on to Jane Moore. If you want to you can go to Companies House and find all the accounts using your Registered Number.

Page 2 of the accounts is the Directors report, page 3 is our report page 5 the Trading account and page 6 the Balance Sheet. The assets etc, this is where you make profits from, and there are still a couple of old bills, one supposedly due to the old accountant. Then page 6 includes the costs of the honorarium, which has gone up. 
Continuing on Mr. Longley stated that it is all pretty straight forward, and it looks a pretty healthy footing. And on that note Mr Longley handed back to our Chairman Phill Morris.

(Our Chairman Phil Morris thanked Richard, and continued on saying the Board has always taken the view that we need to be financially sound so we are resilient to any unknown factors that could eat into our cash holdings, in response to this we have as annual review. This was discussed at our last Board meeting on 12 October and the decision was taken to not make any form of dividend payment to shareholders but to review this in 12 months time.)
Our Chairman Phil Morris thanked Richard, and continued saying that during the year no shares changed hands through the RSSC’s standard selling / buying process. But there is a demand to purchase shares. We do confirm that the Board still applies the principle that no one shareholder can own more than 11 shares. Jane keeps her eye on that.

Continuing on Our Chairman stated that he wanted to remind everyone that the process for selling/buying shares cannot be circumvented so, if you wish to purchase any shares that become available, you must first inform the RSSC of your interest.  We will then notify you if any become available so the sale/purchase process can be started.
He also asked if he could also remind shareholders to let us know if you move house, change phone number or email address, or anyone you know. This will be needed when we pay a dividend.
 He continued saying that a key issue this time last year was the Bowls Club lease, and the Board discussed this at planned meetings as well as at special meetings to deal with the topic. Unfortunately, there have been lots of rumours circulating about how this whole issue was managed and, indeed, what appear to be deliberate attempts to mislead people. So, I would like to take this opportunity to set the record straight. I did so at the last A.G.M., but misinformation is going around.
Our Chairman Phil Morris continued stating that the original Bowls Club lease terminated on 6 November 2016. Prior to this date, we wrote to the Bowls Club inviting them to sign a fresh 5 year lease under exactly the same terms, but with the addition of a signed a side letter, agreeing to:  Inform us how many of their members were RSSC shareholders -so we had assurances that we weren’t, for example, leasing the land to 5 RSSC shareholders and 50 non shareholders were benefitting, enjoying the £1 year lease. Confirm to us that the Bowls Club was financially sound – so we knew they could meet the lease payments

 And lastly to allow us to use the Bowls portacabin for our RSSC Board meetings – this would be for 4 routine meetings and perhaps 2 or 3 special meetings a year.( Meetings usually last for 2 hours and we would have quite happily arranged these on days that didn’t conflict with any Bowls events.)
Continuing he stated that as he has just said, the main terms were exactly the same that is, just £1 a year peppercorn rent, and I think the additional requests we made were undemanding and entirely reasonable. The side letter was hand-delivered to the Secretary with a letter informing that "as soon as we are advised that the terms in the side letter are accepted, we will be happy for the Lease arrangements to begin."  And the Secretary was informed on numerous occasions regarding the granting of a Lease to the Lady Bay Bowls Club being dependent on the Lady Bay Bowls Club agreeing to the terms of the side letter, even the Chairman of the Bowls Club was approached and informed, but for some unknown reason, the Bowls Club declined to sign it.

In light of the circumstances, in October 2015 we offered the Bowls Club a two year extension to the original 5 year lease and made it clear to them that during 2017, we would invite ‘Expressions of Interest’ for use of the land. We also made it clear that they would be invited to submit a proposal.

In early 2017, we produced an Expression of Interest document and sent copies to interested parties. We gave these parties sufficient time to answer our questions which covered things such as: what they proposed to use the land for, what lease period they would like us to apply, were their proposals likely to have an adverse impact on local residents and the wider community? And what annual rental would they pay

Continuing on Our Chairman stated that shortly before the closing date for submissions, we wrote to the Bowls Club to make absolutely sure 100% they did not miss out on the opportunity to submit a bid, and we received a letter from Bowls saying they would not be submitting a bid.    But we are now in the process of negotiating the terms and conditions of a Lease with the Tennis club. 

Our Chairman Phil Morris then said that he would like to make it 100% clear that at no time have the RSSC board decided to oust the Bowls Club for financial gain or any other reason. We offered them a lease – on condition of a side letter -- then we gave them a 2 year extension -- and offered them every opportunity to submit a bid for the future Lease – which they declined.

Continuing he stated that whilst what he has said summarises the process the RSSC has gone through, he can give our shareholders an assurance that everything has been done ‘by the book’ and that we can prove all our actions because everything has been formally minuted of our Board meetings, or is available in the form of letters or email correspondent.

Continuing on Our Chairman stated that he apologises for taking some time to explain things but he was very unhappy that misinformation is circulating which, at best, questions our actions – and at worst, are downright lies.   

And he continued, saying that about sums things up. Short n sweet but as he had said, there’s not much to tell you about,

In finishing he stated that he thinks that it’s important for me as Chairman and a shareholder to close by saying thank you to my fellow Board members for their commitment and support over the last 12 months.

I’d also like to pass on my thanks to Jane Moore for her work on your behalf. By definition, she has much more to do than any other Board member and receives an honorarium as acknowledgement that it consumes a lot of time, performs a crucial role and continues to do it with enthusiasm.

And with that he declared the AGM closed.

Our Chairman Phil Morris then asked "does anyone have any questions they would like to raise?"
Mrs. Marwick asked if the Poppy and Pint expressed an interest. The reply was not at the moment.  She then asked what do the Tennis Club want it for? The reply was that the plans are not finalised yet, but a tennis court for half of the land.

Mr. Scrimshaw asked will it still be £1 per year?  The reply was that e cannot go into detail.

Mr. Wain asked if the Tennis club take the bowling green will it be grass or hard? The reply was that the grass there now is such a high standard it would be worn out in one match. 

Mick Warren asked would you consider selling bowling land? The reply was no. it is an asset to us and will go up in price.

Mr. Wain asked has the local council been in touch with you? The reply was no.

Mick Aspley asked if the Bowling Club have been playing on the green? The reply was that they did still play but not as much.

Mr. Bonser asked is the Bowls Club going elsewhere? The reply was that we do not know

Mick Aspley asked who owns the buildings on the land. The reply was we do.

Mick Aspley asked what criteria would make the Board change its mind and pay a Dividend? This bought about a discussion regarding how much was in the bank, how much each shareholder could potentially have as a dividend, the possibility of a need for money for solicitors or the like.
Mick Aspley asked how much of the car park is ours? The reply was approx 3 mtrs in front of Pierrepont Road.

Mick Warren stated that new people had moved into the area and were parking on the double yellow lines. The reply was that was up to Castle Rock.

Mick Warren asked do they have a right to tell them? The reply was yes

At 9.15pm Charlie Harris our Vice Chairman apologised and left the meeting.

Ann Pullen asked is there insurance on the bowling green?  The reply was not yet

Our Chairman Phil Morris, then asked if there were any further questions, and then formerly declared the entire meeting over and thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

The meeting then closed at 9.20 pm

RSSC Ltd                                                                  

           Registered address: 81, Melton Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 6EN                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    Website: www.rutlandclub.co.uk

